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	Present
	Apologies 

	Alan Smith, East Dunbartonshire
Ali Dreyer, Fife
Andrew Bradshaw, City of Edinburgh
Andy Beveridge, Honorary Member
Audrey White, Dundee City
Bill Stephen, Midlothian
Caroline McFarlane, East Ayrshire
Chris Gransden, Moray
Cliff Smith, City of Edinburgh
Colin Nicoll, SCIS
Des Bagshaw, SCIS

Gordon Smith, Scottish Borders

Iain Richardson, West Lothian

Jane Campbell Morrison, SAAF

Jane Jackson, Falkirk
Martyn Pegg, East Lothian

Mike Brady, South Lanarkshire
Natalie Polack, Communications Manager
Susi Mclarty, Aberdeenshire
Tim Pickering, Western Isles

Viks Williams, Glasgow City
	Chris Jex, Orkney 

Dave Slade, Dundee 

Duncan Sturgeon, South Ayrshire
Frances Kelly, HSE
Heather MacPherson, Inverclyde

Heidi Smith, University of Edinburgh

Ian Staples, North Ayrshire

Isi Oakley, Western Isles 

Jay Helbert, Argyll & Bute

Kathleen McGuire, East Renfrewshire

Liz Brookes, East Lothian

Matt Brook, Stirling

Neil Wightwick, Glasgow City

Niall Ritchie, Aberdeenshire

Nick Lansdell, South Lanarkshire
Jax Wright, Moray
John Hamilton, Honorary Member

Pete Richardson, Shetland Islands

Shaun Roberts, sportscotland

Willie White, East Ayrshire



	Session 1: SAPOE meeting 
	ACTIONS

	1
	Minutes of previous meeting
The meeting was held in person and via Teams with Tim in the Chair. The minutes of the last meeting were accepted as being an accurate reflection of the meeting. 

	

	2
	Treasurer’s Report (Alan Smith)

Current Balance: £35294

Income: 25 membership fees have been paid so far and £1734 grant funding out of a total £6935.99 has been received to date. 
Outgoings: £400 paid out towards the cost of the joint meeting with NNOL.
	

	3
	Going Out There (Des Bagshaw)

A new application for grant funding of ££6935.99 for 2022/23 for GOT has been approved by the Scottish Government and £1734 has been received.

	

	4
	Secretary’s Report (Andrew Bradshaw)
Andrew presented a summary of key news items from the last quarter
Cross Party Group
Andrew and Ali have attended this group. To date, meetings have been used to allow people to express their opinions and to listen to presentation from guest speakers. Andrew or another member of SAPOE will give a presentation about some good examples of work being done by local authorities at a future meeting. It was suggested that best practice from SCIS schools should be included too.
Scottish Government Excursions Pledge
Nick March, AHOEC Scotland Chair has written to Judith Clark and Karen Armstrong from the Scottish Government following an initial meeting to discuss the Scottish Government Excursions Pledge. Andrew Bradshaw, SAPOE and Martin Davidson, Outward Bound have been copied and will be involved in future meetings.

· ACTION: Update Des on the progress to date and on how to engage with Judith and Karen to ensure that the GOT guidance is considered going forward
	Andrew B

	5
	Communications and Website (Natalie Polack)
Natalie met with the web designer to get an overview of the development site for the new SAPOE website. New site navigation is currently being developed to make it easier for users to navigate.
· ACTION: Send screenshots showing the new site navigation to the website working group

· ACTION: Get feedback from specific working groups, e.g. Training working group, on specific sections

	Natalie

Natalie

	6
	Training working group (Bill Stephen)
The team will be reconvened in August.

The EVC/VL material has been rewritten and just needs some finishing touches before it can be delivered.

The Head Teachers’ course is being worked on.
· ACTION: Send out meeting date, so that others can join.

	Bill

	7
	Activity 1 SAPOE June 2022: Options Paper

Activity 2 SAPOE June 2022: Proposed Schools (Residential Outdoor Education) (Scotland) Bill
· ACTION: Collate bullet points from each breakout group

· ACTION: Send response to the consultation


· ACTION: Find out what engagement there has been with the consultation in local authorities


	Andrew and Natalie

Exec
All SAPOE Reps

	8
	Date of future meetings:

· Wednesday 6th September 2022. This will be a Teams meeting with the following agenda:
· 09.30 – 10.30: Informal chat open to all members to catch up and discuss any issues/ideas

· 10.30 – 12.00: Exec members (and any other SAPOE member who wants to contribute) to work on remit/job specification/advert for paid position


· 12.00 – 14:00: Exec members meeting to discuss the action plan 

· Wednesday 7th December 2022

· Wed 1st March 2023 (AGM and Meeting)


	

	9
	AOB

Jane Jackson gave a vote of thanks to Ali Dreyer on behalf of all SAPOE members for his work as Chair of SAPOE over the last few years and wished him every success in his new role.
· ACTION: Circulate the dates provided by SAAF for the discussion sessions on the future of licensing and the OLA


· ACTION: Send feedback on the hybrid meeting to the Exec


	Natalie

Everyone


3

